
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
Notice of Initiation of Non-Controversial Rule Change 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law as follows: 
Under s 95, Energy Networks Australia (ENA) has requested the Recovering the cost of 
AEMO’s participant fees (Ref. ERC0335) proposal. The proposal seeks to allow TNSPs to 
recover the costs of AEMO’s new participant fees more directly. The AEMC intends to expedite 
the proposal under s 96 as it considers the proposed Rule is non-controversial, subject to 
requests not to do so. Written requests not to expedite the proposal must be received by 12 
May 2022. Submissions for the request must be received by 26 May 2022.   
Submissions can be made via the AEMC’s website. Before making a submission, please 
review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. Submissions should be made in 
accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written submissions on Rule change 
proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website, subject to confidentiality. 
Written requests should be sent to submissions@aemc.gov.au and cite the reference in the 
title. Before sending a request, please review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. 
Documents referred to above are available on the AEMC’s website and are available for 
inspection at the AEMC’s office. 
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